
O
n March 28, 2019, all seven 
Justices of Maine’s Supreme 
Judicial Court ruled that 

rockweed growing in the intertidal 
portion of Maine’s seacoast is the pri-
vate property of the adjacent upland 
property owner. 

The case was brought by brothers 
Kenneth Ross and Carl Ross who own 
intertidal property in Pembroke on 
Cobscook Bay and by Roque Island 
Gardner Homestead Corporation 
against Acadian Seaplants, a 
Canadian company that has been 
harvesting rockweed from Maine’s 
coast for many years.  The decision, 
which cannot be appealed, means 
that rockweed in the intertidal 
area is private property and cannot 
lawfully be harvested without the 

upland property owner’s permission. 

DCC filed a friend of the court 
brief in the case in support of the 
landowners because DCC has always 
taken the position that rockweed 
is private property and because 
DCC considers rockweed to be the 
keystone intertidal species that is 
vital to the survival of many marine 
organisms that find food and shelter 
in rockweed beds.

Since 1998 DCC has been concerned 
that rockweed harvesting adversely 
affects the marine ecosystem. In 
2000 DCC submitted a petition to 
the Maine Department of Marine 
Resources signed by approximately 
540 Maine residents urging 
a moratorium on commercial 
harvesting of rockweed in Cobscook 

Bay. Subsequently, DCC created 
the Rockweed No-Cut Landowner 
Registry, a database for “landowners 
who do not permit commercial 
rockweed harvesting on their 
lands”. Currently, 568 landowners 
have signed that Registry. 
rockweedcoalition.org. 

In 2012 DCC sent a letter to 
Acadian Seaplants stating that 
DCC’s properties on the coast of 
Washington County protect the 
natural habitat in the intertidal area 
and that harvesting of rockweed in 
the intertidal area seriously impairs 
such habitat. Although in the past 
Acadian has ignored DCC’s request 
to not harvest rockweed on its 
properties, this decision by Maine’s 

Maine’s Highest Court  
Rules Rockweed Belongs  
to Landowners
By Roger Clapp, DCC Board of Directors

Continued on page 5
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In terms of snowfall, it has been 
a milder than usual winter in 
Washington County.  Despite 
this, I am sure I speak for many of 
us when I say with delight spring 
is finally here.  Spring brings the 
excitement we all feel as we see 
DDC’s properties start coming 
to life with summer approaching.  
As we prepare for the summer 
season, visiting our properties and 
undertaking necessary maintenance 

and improvements is a priority.  With 
the arrival of spring, I am reminded 
that I have just served my first full 
year as Executive Director at DCC.  
Upon arriving at DCC last March, I 
was tasked with building a new staff 
team and with this new team was an 
opportunity to take a look at several 
exciting projects that DCC may 
engage in as we further our mission 
of protecting areas that are without 
question among the most stunning 
regions of North America, Downeast 
Maine.  

I have found my first twelve months 
with DCC even more rewarding than 
I could ever have imagined.  Having 
the opportunity to meet many of our 
members and volunteers has truly 
been one of the most rewarding 
aspects of working at DCC.  While 
I wish I could meet with every one 
of our members, I have enjoyed 
getting to know some of the most 
wonderful people who share our 

passion for DCC’s mission.  The 
warmth, positivity and cohesion of 
the many members and volunteers 
has driven all of us here at DCC.  
Our great nation may be going 
through many challenges, divided 
politically as never before, but the 
world of conservation and DCC in 
particular has maintained a strong 
unity, bonded by our passion for 
ensuring this part of Maine remains 
as unspoiled as possible, a legacy 
that will be enjoyed by many 
generations to come.  Our members 
have achieved many great things in 
our 30+ years of history, and I look 
forward to continuing to work with 
you to grow our conservation effort 
in this region.

As we look at priorities for the 
year ahead, DCC will continue 
to build on the youth outreach 
successes we have enjoyed in the 
past twelve months.  Working with 
partner organizations, we have put 
more children than ever through 
educational and recreational 
programs on DCC properties as well 
as in local schools.  This outreach 
and education effort is so vital to 
our mission and ensuring we are 
nurturing the next generation of 
conservationists who will be the 
future of DCC’s mission.  We are 
also continuing to build our network 
of volunteer stewards and continue 
to improve access opportunities on 
our public preserve properties.  A 
further priority is in working closer 
with communities to highlight the 
value that our 
conserved land 
brings to this rural 
natural resource 
based economy 
of Washington 
County.

With a couple of 
recent acquisitions 

added to our protected lands and 
several projects in the works, this 
year promises to be an exciting 
time for DCC.  I am hoping to 
announce soon an excellent new 
public preserve property, and DCC 
is delighted to be collaborating with 
a Municipality to assist with the 
protection of a Town owned property, 
primarily as a bird sanctuary.  As we 
move forward, there is much work 
to be done to protect critical areas 
within our region and we hope that 
our members will continue to be a 
key part of this effort.

We remind everyone who 
supports our mission that DCC is a 
membership driven organization.  
As such, I welcome your input and 
involvement at any time.  We could 
not have built DCC without your 
generosity and support and I believe 
you should have every opportunity 
to be involved in our work.  I thank 
all of you who have helped the new 
team here at DCC settle into our 
important work.

Wishing you an amazing summer, 
Jon Southern 
Cell: (207) 214-5860

A Note from the Executive Director

A quote from one of the fathers 
of modern conservation:

“We have fallen heirs to the 
most glorious heritage a peo-

ple ever received, and each 
one must do his part if we 

wish to show that the nation 
is worthy of its good fortune.”  

Theodore Roosevelt

Over 70 people came out to enjoy 
DCC’s February Family Winter Fun 
Day at Middle River Preserve!  
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I 
often exclaim that as DCC’s Stew-
ardship Director, I have one of the 
best jobs in Washington County. A 

significant part of my job requires me 
to walk all of our beautiful proper-
ties, spending the majority of my time 
outdoors, on our trails, and traipsing 
around miles of shoreline and pro-
tected marshes – it’s a tough job, but 
someone has to do it. One of our ob-
ligations as an accredited land trust 
is to monitor each of our properties 
every year, ensuring that the man-
agement plans for properties we own 
are being followed, that there are no 
violations of our land use policies, 
that obligations to grants we have 
acquired to protect properties are 
met, and that there are no violations 
of conservation easements we hold. 
This includes monitoring trail sys-
tems, walking the boundaries of our 
properties, walking the interiors of 
our properties, addressing any main-
tenance issues that may have come 
up the previous year, and generally 
just keeping an eye on the properties 
we have pledged to protect – that 
is, the 6,228 acres and just over 63 
miles of shorefront we have pledged 
to protect. This is part of what it 
means to steward our lands. 

DCC offers nearly 20 miles of hiking 
trails on 11 different properties. All 
of these trail systems need work 
each year – everything from clearing 
downed trees and fixing bridges 
damaged by runoff and spring high 
water, to re-blazing, cutting back the 
ever encroaching forest, cleaning 
up trash, and updating signage and 
kiosk information. On top of all of 
this, we are continuing to add to 
this list of properties, increasing the 
number of acres protected and the 
miles of protected shorefront and 
marshland. We will also be increasing 
the number of hiking trails that will 
forever be open to the public for use. 
When I step back and look at these 

obligations, it is safe to say this work 
is pretty great! However, no matter 
how enjoyable the job, there is no way 
we could do this without help from 
many dedicated volunteers. 

We have a myriad of volunteers who 
help with all aspects of stewardship. 
These land stewards make the job 
possible; they are the foundation of 
our stewardship program, and they 
deserve many thanks for helping DCC 
meet its mission to conserve natural 
habitats and resources of the coastal 
watersheds, islands, and communities 
of Washington County, Maine, for 
present and future generations. As we 
continue to grow, we also continue to 
grow our volunteer steward program. 

We are always looking for volunteers 
(individuals or organizations) to 
“adopt a property,” to take on some 
of the stewardship obligations 
we make to protect our natural 
resources, public access, and scenic 
beauty in Downeast Maine. We 
will be working with the Downeast 
Salmon Federation to offer a training 
for volunteer stewards on Saturday, 
June 22nd in Whitneyville. The 
training will give an idea of what all 
a steward would do, what properties 
we need the most help with, and how 

to perform an annual monitoring 
visit. If this is something you’d like 
to get involved in or would like more 
information about, please feel free 
to email our Stewardship Director at 
kyle@downeastcoastalconservancy.
org or call the DCC office at 207-255-
4500. 

Stewarding Land 

University of Maine at Machias’ ELA101 class helps to clear the Heritage Trail at the Machias 
River Preserve! Photo by Dr. Gregory Benton. 

Preserve Highlight: 
Pike Lands Preserve
After a spring storm a couple 
years ago, the East Loop Trail 
at the Pike Lands Preserve was 
closed. With the help of a group 
of UMM students, the trail is 
now open, and I highly recom-
mend visiting it!

This conservation area is com-
prised of two open-access prop-
erties along the North Lubec 
Road once owned by naturalist 
Radcliffe Pike. The properties 
include a total of ~2 miles of hik-
ing trails which traverse a unique 
variety of plant, bird, and wildlife 
habitats as well as a beautiful 
sandy beach. This preserve was 
acquired with the support of the 
Land for Maine’s Future program 
in 2005.
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Community Partners in Conservation Spotlight

By Bob Jean

Dr. Peter Knowles has been provid-
ing chiropractic care to his patients 
in Machias since 1981. He also meets 
a payroll for 3 employees who help 
him.  Here in Washington County we 
all know how important those jobs 
are for our local economy.

Dr. Knowles can help with your aches 
and pains in places like your neck, 
back, and shoulders - he calls this 
“crisis care”. He has observed that 
when people don’t take care of them-
selves before they hurt, often when 
they get between 35 and 45 sudden-
ly they hurt and crisis care becomes 
the first option.

Dr. Knowles prefers to see his 
patients for proactive health care, 
before they need crisis care. It’s then 

that he can provide the tools to stay 
healthy. And he says that is why he 
decided to offer his services, and why 
he became attracted to the chiro-
practic profession. He sat back in 
his chair and said, “Now that’s what 
make me tick”.

He said that when he was between 6 
and 7 years old he happened upon an 
anatomy book. He became so inter-
ested that he learned all the muscles 
and bones in the human body, and it 
is a fascination that he still carries to 
this day.

Knowles is an avid runner, running 
half-marathons all over the East 
Coast.  And of course he runs in 
Downeast Coastal Conservancy’s 
annual Bad Little Trail Run. He also 
teams up with his daughter, Michelle, 

who lives in Silver Spring, MD, where 
they run half-marathon races togeth-
er. That is part of the family pro-ac-
tive health plan.

In addition to offering treatment for 
your aches and pains, Dr. Knowles 
provides proactive care, acupunc-
ture, and an assortment of vitamins.

You can call to schedule an appoint-
ment at (207) 255-8001. Please 
thank him for being a DCC Commu-
nity Partner when you call!

By Bob Jean

W
here would your home be 
without Walls” may be a 
company slogan, but for 

50 years that means something in 
Downeast Maine. Competing against 
national box stores and recessions, 
Walls TV has been able to survive 
the tough times with loyal customer 
support.

Walls TV was founded in 1969 by 
Bernard and Vivian Walls. Like many 
successful businesses you have to 
wear many hats to make the business 
work. Bernard would do the selling, 
delivering and the service calls for the 
business. Vivian, in addition to her 
full-time employment teaching job at 
the Rose Gaffney School, helped out 
with the bookkeeping and maintain-
ing the store for deliveries. 

Tragedy struck during a winter storm 
in 1971. Lighting struck and the re-

sulting fire destroyed their home and 
all of the retail stock located at Gard-
ner Ave in Machias.  They would have 
to start out with nothing, including 
having to pay for the retail stock that 
burnt.  The family persevered, moving 
into a trailer on the same property 
where they lived, conducted the 
appliance business and built a new 
home. Bernard and Vivian expanded 
Walls TV with a $1000 loan ($6000 in 
today’s dollars) from Kelsie, Bernard’s 
dad, so he could acquire a General 
Electric franchise for Washington 
County.

Walls TV and Appliances provides 
top quality appliances, appliance 
repair for their customers along with 
selling comfortable Serta mattresses.  
Walls TV has been located at the 85 
Main Street location in Machias since 
1985.

Today:  The Walls family business is now 

working on three generations at the 
shop. They are very appreciative of the 
community allowing Walls TV to service 
the Down East area for 50 years.  

This August please stop by to help 
Walls TV celebrate their 50th year 
in business and meet the loyal Walls 
TV team, which includes Vivian 
Walls-Patten, Randy Walls, Glenn 
Spencer, Don Paulson, Stuart Pratt, 
Sean Merchant, and Shawn Clifton. 
They can be reached by phone at 
207-255-3555. 

Please be sure to thank them for be-
ing a DCC Community Partner when 
you call or stop by.

Walls TV & Appliance 50 Year Celebration

Peter Knowles - Chiropractor
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Downeast Coastal  
Conservancy

Board of Directors
Ellen Hostert (President), Machias
Anne Baker (Vice President),  
   Jonesboro
Thad Dolley (Treasurer), Machias
Les Coleman (Assistant Treasurer),  
   Addison
Sherrie Sprangers (Secretary), East  
   Machias
Roger Clapp (Assistant Secretary),  
   Addison
Julia Arnold, Whiting
Cat Cannon, Machias
David Dowley, Roque Bluffs
Becky Lee, Machias
Kara McCrimmon, Trescott
Leslie Page, Addison
Davis Pike, Lubec
Bill Schlesinger, Lubec
Dick Sturgeon, Steuben
Helen Waite, Jonesport

Advisory Council
Tom Boutureira, Freeport
Mark Boyer, Pembroke
Alan Brooks, Lubec
Andy Cadot
Ben Emory, Salsbury Cove
Tora Johnson, Machias
Craig Snapp, Stueben

Staff
Jon Southern, Executive Director,  
   Perry
Kyle Winslow, Stewardship Director,  
   Whiting
Bob Jean, Outreach Director, Lubec

Rockweed continued from page 1

By supporting Downeast Coastal 
Conservancy, an accredited Land 
Trust, you can be assured you are 
supporting a focused and fiscally 
responsible organization that follows 
the highest national standards in 
conservation and stewardship.  We 
keep administrative costs as low 
as possible maximizing your gifts 
potential in ensuring we use those 
gifts to protect and manage the areas 
we all love for future generations.  
There are a number of meaningful 
ways to support Downeast Coastal 
Conservancy’s critical mission.

Secure online giving

We offer secure online giving at 
http://downeastcoastalconservancy.
org/donate/ways-to-give/ or you 
may make gifts by cash or check.  If you 
wish to spread the cost of a donation 
throughout the year, simply choose 
“Make this a recurring donation” 
when making an online gift through 
our website.  You can also help DCC 
when shopping at Amazon.com by 
signing up to support Downeast 
Coastal Conservancy with Amazon 
Smile at: https://smile.amazon.com/.

Donate Stock

By giving appreciated securities you 
can avoid paying capital gains taxes, 
receive a tax deduction on the full 
value of the gift, and support DCC at 
a lower cost to you than if you made 
a cash gift.  

Give from your IRA

If aged 70 ½ and older you can 
donate up to $100,000 directly 
to DCC from your individual 
retirement account (IRA) without 
it being counted as taxable income.  
The gift can be used as your required 
minimum distribution.  Your financial 
institution can arrange this for you.

Leave a Legacy

Anyone can leave a lasting legacy 
by naming Downeast Coastal 
Conservancy as a beneficiary in their 
will or living trust, life insurance, or 
retirement accounts.  It’s easy to 
do and it costs nothing during your 
lifetime. If you decide to do this, 
please let us know so that you can 
be part of the planning as to how 
that gift is to be used in the future.  
Another way to leave a legacy 
is to invest in one of our Maine 
Community Foundation DCC funds, 
your gift will not only be responsibly 
invested securely and ethically, but 
will continue to grow, benefiting 
DCC’s stewardship work for many 
years to come.  Legacy gifts can 
provide you or your estate with 
important tax benefits too.  You can 
leave a lasting legacy by supporting 
DCC.

To learn more about our flexible 
ways to give and to find the option 
that best fits your giving plans, 
please call Bob or Jon at (207) 255-
4500.  

Ways That You Can Help Support Our 
Important Conservation Efforts

highest court confirms DCC’s right to prevent such harvesting in the future. DCC will again 
inform Acadian that DCC does not permit rockweed harvesting on its properties.  
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Leadership Circle
Mrs. Anne Baker and Mr. Bob Lacy
Mr. John Bullitt
Roger & Judy Clapp
Joyce & Lester Coleman
Edward S. and Cornelia Greaves Fund 
Of The Maine Community Foundation
Paul Reinstein and Valerie Aponik
Craig P. & Barbara D. Snapp
Dr. John Woollam

Landmark Society
Argonaut Charitable Foundation 
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Dr. Markley H. Boyer
Kirk & Christi Coleman
Michael & Bonnie Coplon
Mr. Joel Frantzman
Alicia Rogan Heard
Caroline Huber
Gayle Kraus
Hugh Macgill and Nancy Rankin
Mike Mazzaschi and Martha Bates
Mr. Davis Pike
Philip and Robin Pinto
Anne Marshall or John Marshall 
Pleasant River Wildlife Foundation
Mr. Hugh Ross
William and Lisa Schlesinger
Mr. Frank Schumann
Ann and Phillip Sharp
Dick & Barbara Sturgeon
Mr. Mark Tremallo and Mrs. Wellner 
Poppe-Tremallo
Tynan Family Charitable Trust
Viking, Inc.
Gavin Watson
Jeremy and Maura Wilson
Dominic Winski
Ms. Mary Wylie

Benefactor
John and Mary Bayard
Drs. Kyle and Rod Boone
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Cadot
Rob and Marcia Chaffee
Clinton & Ashley Coleman
David & Carol Dowley
Mr. Charles Duncan and Ms. Laura  
   Blutstein
Mr. John O. Flender
Bill and Boc Fulton
Mr. Jack R. Glover
Robert & Anne Goble
Beryl Harper
Lisa Heyward
Michael and Sissy Leonard
Mr. James A. and Elizabeth A. Listowich
Norma Marin
Mr. David Meisner
Carol and Walt Muth
Mr. John Page and Mrs. Leslie Page
Stanley and Catherine Paris
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Peters

Christopher Roosevelt
Stewart Rothman and Susan Huckins
Peter & Daphne Schwab
Don and Sherrie Sprangers

Sponsor
John and Barbara Ambielli
Gerald Anderson and Anna Phillips
Anonymous Donors
Julia Arnold, M.D.
John Attanasio and Maryanne Schiller
Ian Ausprey
James & Joanne Ausprey
Alfred Bigelow
E.U. Curtis Bohlen
Susan Boni
Giordano Caponigro and Whitney  
   Hable
Coastwise Consulting
Dr. Raymond Eachus
EBS Building Supplies
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Finlay
Lynn Gallagher
Mr. Steve Harding
Meggan and Brody Hartman
Janice Holms and Saunders Daniel
Ellen Hostert and Gerry Zegers
Amy Hughes
Elen Knott
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and Harriet  
   Lightner
Edward Lindsey and Barbara Harrity
Richard Martin and Monica Froese
Gretchen
Robert & Jewell Miller
Martha Mithoefer
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Moser
Mr. Peter Moulton and Mrs. Susan  
   Cottle
Timothy and Wendy Paradis
Henry and Mary Reath
Donald Rieger Jr. and Sally Rieger
Dick & Susan Timmons
Jimmi Van Keuren
Patricia Warner
Ms. Heidi Welch and Ms. Patricia  
   Tierney
Linda Wilcox
Mr. William Wise

Friend
All Souls Church By The Sea
Peter & Judith Andersen
Merle and Anne Archie
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Azzoto
Diana Barnhart
Ms. Jean Beckley
Nancy Begley
Barry Bishop
MacKnight and Arlene Black
Donald and Beverly Bley
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew and Nancy Booth
Rachelle Bourque Hunt
Mr. Alan Brooks

Annette Brown and Joseph Kakareka
Jill & Henry Bruhl
Margaret and Stephen Brush
Wesley and Karen Burnett
David Cadigan
Mr. John Celenza
Greg and Marcia Coffin
Susan and Alex David
Doug DeAngelis
Michael & Sandra Denniston
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Dewey
Thad Dolley
Ron and Ronnie Estes
Elizabeth Fenkner
Betsy Fitzgerald
Fond Du Lac Area Foundation
Peter Forbes
Dick and Peg Fournier
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Margaret  
   Giles
Frank and Susan Golet
Frank & Ada Graham
Diane P. and Edgar L. Griffith
Stacie Grove
Ms. Babette Gwynn and Ms. Jane  
   Barker
Margaret Kravchuk and Harold  
   Hamilton
Diana and Robert Harding
Mr. Leon Harkleroad and Ms. Cynthia 
Pitts Harkleroad
Mr. John Hattery
Jeff Haydu and Katherine Mooney
Ms. Annemarie Heath
Harriet Heath
Charlie Herr
Susan Hibbs
Mary Ann & Albert Higgins
Tom Hitchins and Shelly Shapiro
Allan & Susan Hoben
Linda Holcombe
Spencer Holcombe
Steve and Diana Hoppin
Lydia Huang and Wendy Hoben
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Jean Humez
IBM International Foundation
Kate and Tony Jans
Mr. Kenneth Kaiser
Mr. Peter & Rhonda Keller
Mr. and Mrs. James Kellogg
Mr. Joel M. Kendall and Ms. Mary  
   Prince
Joan Kennedy and Ted Berkey
Kenneth and Valerie Pence
Mrs. Elizabeth Kindleberger
Catherine and James Kotredes
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Landon
Mrs. and Mr. Becky and Garret Lee
Joseph Lelyveld
Ms. Lara K. Levison
David Loeb and Tricee Olivares
Erik Lookabaugh and Melissa Lee
Frederick Lowe
Patricia Lundholm

Philip MacDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Joel and Suzanne Mague
Ms. Holly Garner-Jackson
Maine Blackfly Breeders’ Association
Thomas Massey
Kara McCrimmon
Nancy and Kevin McGinnis
Mr. Richard McIntyre
Susanne Meidel and Phil Yund
Joe & Donna Merkel
Elizabeth and Richard Mistler
Jean M. Mitchell
Melissa Moncavage and Dan Reinhart
Charles Monroe
Mr. Robert J. Moran
Doug Mullen
John & Diane Myles
Marilyn Ness
Kathleen Noe
Marilyn and Peter Oswald
Jeff and Helen Panitt
Robert and Margaret Pinsky
Caroline Pryor and David MacDonald
Martha Reeve
Ala and William Reid
Sol J. and Pamela Resnikoff
David & Robin Rier
Tom and Sue Roberts
David & Carly Rubinow
Mr. Ron Rutledge and Ms. Viven Crea
Mr. and Mrs. James W. and Donna  
   Salisbury
Mary E. Sayre
Lisa Scheer and Hugh McKay
Peter Shaw
Shelterwood Forest Solutions
Drs. David and Ann Simmons
Randi and Josh Simons
Colleen Smith
Rick & Ruth Snyderman
Peter L. and Sharon Stackpole
Jane Starkey
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Stelter
Mr. Arthur R. Stevens
Hugh Stevenson
Mr. & Mrs. Teresa Stirling
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick B. and Anne 
E.B. Stocking
Patricia Sullivan
Albert & Mary-Ann Higgins
Kathleen & John Sutherland
G. Wylie and Sallie Sypher
Pamela Taylor
Ms. Mary Tegel
Mary Ellen & Tom Tetreau
The Peacock House Bed and Breakfast
Margaret Thurston
Ruth Thurston
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas and Gretchen 
Tietenberg
Kathy and Terry Tucker
Barbara Vickery
Karin Wagner & Bernard Mohr
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wassmer

Thank you to our 2018 Donors!
Our numbers are growing!  Please welcome new members listed in bold.  
*All attempts have been made to ensure this list’s accuracy.  We apologize for any errors.
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Peter & Margaret White
Ms. Logan Wichern
Peyton and Leslie Wildermuth
Darren, Caitlin, Mia and Luka Wood
Ted and Marianne Zegers

Contributors
Aetna Foundation
Kate Ahmadi
Bob and Ruth Ahrens
Peter Allen
Ann Marie Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Andrews
Dr. and Mrs. Carl Aselton
William and Kathleen Attick
Mr. Adrian Aveni
Glenn Ball
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce and Ann Belason
Ms. Anne Benedict
Gary and Rose Bensen
Gary Benson
Peter & Gail Berry
William and Noreen Blaiklock
Ms. Frances Bodell
Mr. John Bowman and Ms. Sandra 
   Robishaw
Leslie Bowman
Douglas and Nona Boyink
Judith Bragar
Jason Brush and Mia Trachinger
William & Jean Buermeyer
Karen Burke
Mr. Matthew Byers
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Byers
Thomas and Patricia Cabe
Michael and Anita Carrano
Gilbert Cass and Daphne Taylor
Augusta Birding Club Cheryl Ring
Cloe Chunn and David Thanhauser
James and Octavia Cooper
Melinda Copel and Andrew Kosciesza
Patrick Corr and Rina Noto
Thomas Curtis
Ms. Charlote Cushman
Richard Davis and Viki Vasquez
Steven and Mary Dennison
Mr. John Desley and Ms. Margaret 
Wakeman-Desley
Mark and Lucy Dickerson
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Storey

Luke Dowley
Bill and Deb Eckart
Lynn Ewart
Leonard and Sandra Feldman
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Fenney
Mr. Michael Fisher and Mrs. Merry  
   Post
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Fogelson
Barbara Fox
Cathy and Sid French
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis and Brenda Frey
Robert Froese and Leonore  
   Hildebrandt
Franklin J. and Eileen A. Fumal
Alan Furth and Katie MacGregor
Jeanne Garnett
Herbert George
Antonia Gorman
Mrs. Eleanor Graff
Fred and Linda Gralenski
Casey Graves
John Hanley
Gay and Joseph Haroutunian
“Mr. & Mrs. David Barker
Helen’s Restaurant”
Mr. Gordon Henderson
Nancy Herr
Alan Hershey
Alice Hoben
Robert Hoctor
Kim Hong
Bob Houston
Gloria Howard
Dick Hoyt and Jean Bookman
Mr. and Mrs. David Humphrey
Megan Humphrey and Terry Hotaling
Noel Ives-Rublee
Betsy Jaegerman and Russell 
Worcester
Molly Jennings
Johnson’s Town Line Auto, Inc
Shawn Jones
Alice and Stuart Jump
Nancy Juretie
Alan and Bonnie Kane
Louis and Louise Kapitulik
Marcia and Peter Kindlmann
Starr Kopper
James & Margaret Kovacs
Pam Kristan

Greg Kucera and Noni Waite Kucera
Ms. Gerri Kunkle
William and Mary Kuykendall
Mr. William Laidley
Ms. Deborah Levison and Mr. Joseph  
   Ritter
Nancy Lewis and Mark Brown
Mr. James Loffredo
Raymond and Maria Long
Dawn Loper
William and Mona Love
Ms. Susan Luthin
Ms. Jessica Mague
Tom Mapleton
Kenneth and Janet Martin
Wesley Mawhinney
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew McMahan
Edward and Kathryn Mekelburg
Amanda Merrill and Ken Fuld
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and Joan  
   Meserve
Stuart M. & Susan B. Miller
Ms. Caren Minzy
Mary and Jeffrey Mitchell
Timothy Moffett
Gail Moorhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Rudolph
Emily Nash and Geoff Zentz
Hilary Neckles and George Lapointe
Nancy Neuman
Sune and Patricia Noreen
Stephen & Margaret Orroth
Mr. Marc Owen
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Parker
Ms. Roberta Parritt
Greg Patterson and LeeAnn Maloney
Jeanne and Bob Peacock
Mrs. and Mr. Joan Perkins
Suzanne Plaut
Ms. Judith G. Pott
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Quayle
Jean Pierre Ragot
Mr. John Rankin
Tom Reeves
Regional Medical Center At Lubec
Rick and Stephanie Heller
Mr. and Mrs. Clint and Eleanor Ritchie
Parke Rublee and Andrea Ives
Paul and Chris Rudd
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Sadick

Sarah Satterthwaite
Dale & Patrick Sheehan
Muna Shehadi Sill and Mark Stodder
Mr. and Mrs. Sio
Mr. and Mrs. Burgess Smith
Judy Smith
Mr. Timothy Sniffen
Zoe Sollenberger
Mr. Jonathan Southern
Ms. Elizabeth Squibb and Mr. William  
   Godsoe
Martha Starkey
Isaac Stephenson
Trina Stephenson and Michael Chesley  
   Johnson
Mr. Malcolm D. Stevens
Bruce Stone
Mr. And Mrs. Andrew T. Straz
Nina and Rob Sutcliffe
Arthur & Sheila Tatangelo
Mr. & Mrs. Dan & Kristen Tejtel
Sarah Thurston
Gail Tooker and Kevin Webb
Ms. Laraine Townsand
Laraine Townsend
Ben and Martha Treadwell
Eric & Leslee Wagner
Lise Wagner
Mr. William J. Walsh
Stephen Washburn and Susan Jasinski
Ms. Harriet B. Wentz
Daniel Werner
Paul and Janet Weston
Harry and Eileen Wheeler
Mr. William Whitlock
Anthony F S Whitton
Rich Wickman
Dr. Harold Wilkinson
Don Willey and Charlotte Blake
Don and Teresa Williams
Herb Wilson and Bets Brown
Rose Wingo and Ray Carbone
David Winski and Laurel Storm
Mr. and Mrs. Allen and Jean Workman
Louis and Judith Zawislak
Anne Zegers
Mike and Barb Zimmermann

DCC Annual Plant Sale 
Sunday, June 1st 
Whiting 
 
DCC Annual Membership  
Meeting & Community Picnic 
Sunday, June 23rd 
Roque Bluffs State Park

Chief Steward Training  
June 22nd. Contact the DCC 
office for more information. 
Whitneyville
Fairy Festival 
Sunday, July 21st 
Jonesport

Bad Little Trail Run 
Sunday, October 5th 
Machias River Preserve 
Additional Summer Activities  
DCC has LOTS of other things to do.  
Keep up to date on all our events, news, 
volunteer opportunities, hikes, paddles, 
etc. by signing up for our e-newsletter, 
by following us on Facebook, and by 
visiting our website at  
www.DowneastCoastalConservancy.org.

SAVE THE DATES! 2019 Summer Events Calendar
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You’re Invited!
2019 Annual Meeting & Community Picnic 

Sunday, June 23rd, 2:00pm – 6:00pm 
Roque Bluffs State Park 

Entertainment by the UMM Ukulele Club

We hope you can join us at this year’s annual 
meeting and community picnic.  There will be 
plenty of new faces to meet and mingle with, 
including new board members.  We’ll kick off 
the afternoon with a brief meeting to update 
our members and guests on what’s new at 
DCC, followed by the potluck picnic and 
entertainment by the UMM ukulele Club.

This event will be held under the tent, rain or 
shine. Please bring a dish to share and consid-
er bringing someone new along to introduce 
to DCC. Family friendly and all are welcome.

Hike the Pike Lands during the 
Birding Festival and all year long!

Community Partners in Conservation Spotlight Inside!


